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PARISH COUNCIL NOTES 

The DEADLINE for Adverts & Articles for the August 2018 edition, is Midday 15th July 2018  

DIARY DATES 

until 7
th 

Bourton Panto Group Box Of-

fice.  Buy tickets for “The Jungle 

Book”, VH ,Mon-Sat 10am-12noon. 

4
th 

Parish Council Meeting, GMCC, 

7pm, all residents welcome. 

4
th

—7
th

Bourton Panto Group’s produc-

tion of “The Jungle Book”, VH, 

nightly at  7.30pm & matinee at 

2.30pm on Saturday. See page 13. 

6
th 

Friday Club Over 60s, BCH, 2.30pm, 

810233. 

6
th 

& every Friday, Moore Lunch Club,  

10am-1.30pm, GMCC, transport 

provided.  824338. 

7
th 

43 mile Road Cycle Race & other 

lengths, starting at Cotswold 

S c h o o l .  D e t a i l s  f r o m 

www.cotswold.gloucs.sch.uk/

sharonlawssportive 

7
th 

1st Bourton Scouts, Duck racing & 

Tombola, 10am-5pm, The Green. 

10
th 

WI, VH, 6.45pm, “Hats from the 

Hat Shop” Lyn Bitterlin. 

11
th

 Horticultural Society, Outing.  

11
th

 Irene’s Knitting Circle, Coffee 

Morning, GMCC, 10-Noon, 798718. 

11
th

 & 25
th 

Young at Heart Club, 10.30-

2.30, MC, Supportive Social Club,  

lunch £3.50.  FREE Carer Respite. 

Bookings  07707 787580.  

14
th  

Tayler & Fletcher, Monthly Auction 

Sale, NCS, 10am. View Fri 8am-6pm 

www.taylerandfletcher.co.uk. 821666. 

14
th

 RNLI, Duck Races, stalls, tombola, teas, 

10am-4.30pm, The Green & VH. 

15
th 

Gloucestershire Arthritis Trust, After-

noon Tea, 2.30-5pm, The Lake House, 

Rissington Rd,  £4 pp.  See Page 3. 

Baptist Church Hall = BCH 

British Legion Hall = BLH 

George Moore Community Centre=  GMCC 

Jubilee Lodge = JL Market Close = MC 

North Cotswold Sale Room= NCS 

St Lawrence Church = StLC 

Victoria Hall = VH 

Continued on page 2 column 1 

 Parish Council Notes – Council Meeting 6
th
 June 2018 

Police & Crime Meeting: Cllr Paul Hodgkinson chaired the village’s fourth pub-
lic meeting on 24

th
 May to review issues and actions arising from the previous 

meeting held in November. 

Residents, members of the local police team and parish councillors discussed 
what could be done to address anti-social behaviour, action to cut speeding traf-
fic and communicating with residents the best ways to report crime. The full 
notes from this meeting are available under the Police tab on the Council’s web-
site. The Gloucestershire Constabulary advises the public to report non-
emergencies by completing an online form, by calling 101 or by emailing 
101@gloucestershire.police.uk. For emergencies where a crime is in progress, 
life is at risk or someone has been injured, the public should call 999.   

Sharon Laws Sportive: It is hoped that many of our local residents will be able 
to support the charity event on Saturday 7

th
 July which is being organised by 

The Cotswold School in memory of Sharon Laws. The event is being held on 
Sharon’s birthday date & the main cycle event is a 43-mile route, one mile for 
every year of Sharon’s life. The Parish Council has commissioned a plaque to 
serve as a lasting tribute to Sharon which will be unveiled by Sharon’s mum, Joy 
Laws, on the morning of the Sportive in the lobby of the Leisure Centre at 10 am.  

WWI Victoria Cross Commemoration: The commemoration of the awarding of 
a Victoria Cross in 1918 to locally born resident, Major General Dudley Johnson 
will take place in the village on Saturday 10

th
 November. This will include a His-

tory Society display in the Victoria Hall and an Army marching band to accom-
pany the procession. On Sunday 11

th
 November there will also be various local 

tributes that will form part of the nationwide centenary, namely beacon lighting 
on the Industrial Estate and Church bells ringing. Further details will be pub-
lished as plans are confirmed over the coming months. 

Chamber of Commerce: Council has been informed that, unfortunately, the 
Chamber of Commerce has been disbanded. Information contained within their 
website will be transferred to the Visitor Information Centre’s website. Addition-
ally, plans are in place for the Christmas tree and lights to be displayed as usual. 

Community Centre:  Works to refurbish the lead light windows throughout the 
Community Centre building and install bespoke secondary glazing to 14 of the 
windows to improve energy efficiency are scheduled to take place during July. 
These works have been carefully timetabled so that they will not impact on our 
room hirers, tenants or users of the Community Centre.  

General Data Protection Regulation: Following the introduction of new legisla-
tion on 25

th
 May, the Council is now compliant with the minimum statutory GDPR 

requirements. For further information, the Coun-

The Bourton BrowserBourton BrowserBourton BrowserBourton Browser is run by volunteers & delivered monthly FREE  

to every household in the Village.   

Go to the “Get in Touch” tab and then complete the contact form to send questions,  

articles (max.300 words), adverts  & event details to the team.   
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 continued from Page 1, column 1 

15
th

 Sale in aid of the British Korean War 

Veterans Association, VH, 10am-4pm. 

16
th 

Rural Cinema, Darkest Hour, 

Drama 12a, 2hours, Gary Oldman, 

Kristmin Scott Thomas, VH, 2.30pm 

& 7.30pm. Refreshments from 2pm & 

7pm, tickets £3 on the door. 

18
th 

History Society, BCH, 7.30pm, “The 

Fab Fifties”. Virginia Adsett. 

21
st 

Baden Powell Management Com-

mittee, Duck Races, 10am-4pm, 

The Green. 

21
st

 Bourton One Mile Challenge.  

6.30pm.  From the Fishing Lodge to 

centre of Bourton. Medals to all 

finishers.  Race for all ages & abil-

ity. Contact Ali Lane.  07808531906  

22
nd

Farmers Market, BLH, GL54 2AR. 

Morning. NB– New Venue. 

25
th U3A, BLH, 10-10.30am coffee, 

10.45am speaker Robin Stow  “Art, 

War & Stolen Paintings”.   Visitors 

welcome.  See page 11. 

28
th 

Rotary Club of the North Cots-

wolds, Duck races & Tombole, 

10am-4pm, The Green. 

29
th 

Gloucester Charter Band Concert, 

2-4pm, The Green. 

31
st

 Charity Fundraising for “Signpost”, 

VH, 9am-4pm. 820146. 

31
st 

Northleach Lions “Famous Tea, 

Coffee & Cakes”, 11am-4pm, VH, 

£3pp, profits to local charities. 

Visit www bourtonbrowser.co.uk  

to see events throughout 2018  

 continued from Page 1, column 2 

cil’s updated Privacy Policy and asso-
ciated documents can be viewed un-
der the Procedural Documents tab on 
the Parish Council website. 

Next Parish Council Meeting: 
Wednesday 4

th
 July at 7pm in the 

Community Centre. Sue Cretney, 
Clerk.  Tel: 01451 820712; 

clerk@bourtononthewaterpc.org.uk.   
www.bourtononthewaterpc.org.uk 

GG SERVICESGG SERVICESGG SERVICESGG SERVICES    

DO YOU NEED HELP WITH YOUR 

GARDEN? 

NO JOB TOO SMALL 

GRASS CUTTING, HEDGE  

TRIMMING, WEED CONTROL,  

PLANTING OR JUST TIDYING 

CALL GRAHAM ON  

07478 676085 FOR A QUOTE 

Michelbacher 

Cycles 
Bike Servicing   Spring is Here! 

Time to dust off the cobwebs and  

get that bike serviced. 

Free Delivery and Collection 

To Bourton and Surrounding Villages 

• Free health check for your bicycle 

• First class servicing at affordable rates 

• Servicing built around the needs of your bike 

• Free expert aftercare advice 

When the clocks go forward I hope to start the  

evening rides again. 

 Please call first as night may change. 

Fancy an EBike tour from Far Peak on a Sunday?  

Call for details or look on Web site. 

6 The Paddocks 

Bourton on the Water , GL54 2LS 

01451 810192        07788282755 

Email:john@michelbachercycles.com 

www.michelbachercycles.com 

The Bourton Browser  Bourton Browser  Bourton Browser  Bourton Browser      
is printed by  Peter Dunford,    

01608 658104,    

petedunf@aol.com 

RNLI—We will be holding our 

annual duck racing on the Vil-

lage Green, Bourton on the Water on 

Saturday 14
th 

July from 10am until 

4.30pm to raise money for the RNLI. 

There will be Cash Prizes, Bric a Brac and 

Tombola stalls and Tea and Cake in Vic-

toria Hall. All welcome.  We will also be 

collecting outside the Co op on Thursday 

5
th

 and Friday 6
th

 July if you would like to 

make a donation, as we no longer col-

lect House to House.  Thank you to all 

our supporters.      Julia Stevenson 

Noise from Tractors Cutting Grass 

I wondered if anyone else is concerned by 

the noise from grass cutting in the area? My 

garden backs on to fields which are no longer 

used for agricultural purposes. My mother's 

house nearby also backs on to a similar field. 

The new owners/tenants are each cutting 

their grass with tractors at least once a week. 

It takes them ages. One field is cut every 

weekend and takes the best part of a day. 

The noise is terrible.  Other people in Bour-

ton must also be affected in this way and I 

thought an article about this would be of 

interest to your readers. As more fields are 

purchased/rented by non-farmers this situa-

tion can only get worse.             

Helen Kennedy 

Charity Stalls 

 at the  

Bourton Festival 

of Motoring 

We have been asked to exhibit a number 

of vintage cars at the Cotswold Festival 

of Motoring on 12
th

 August to support 

various charities. I asked whether it 

might be possible to have a few stalls to 

run a little village fete to support local 

Bourton charities at the event.  

Are there any local charities who would 

like to take part? We are hoping to get 

home made cakes and other produce on 

the stalls to get a really rustic feel.  

Please contact me ASAP if you are inter-

ested.  Email:   klobennett@gmail.com.   

Kirsten 
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High Bridge Jewellers  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RUBY 
July’s Birthstone 

Rubies are found all over the world. Named after the Latin 
word rubens meaning red. The finest  examples are often 
found in Myanmar. A hard and durable precious stone 

traditionally given to celebrate 40
th
 wedding anniversaries. 

 
Repairs Undertaken In Our On-Site Workshop  

High Street, Bourton-on-the-Water,  
Cheltenham. Glos GL54 2AQ  

tel 01451 810928 - sales@bowgoldsmiths.co.uk 

 Opening Times: 9.30am-5.00pm, Mon - Sat  
10.00am-5.00pm Sundays  

 

 

HILL-TOP JOINERY 

Specialising in bespoke kitchens, 

wardrobes, libraries and home offices 

Quality built general joinery - 

stairs, windows, doors 

We can make your ideas a reality 

Tel:  Alan Minchin       

01451 822295 or 07808 960803 

Fax: 01451 810486 

www.eckersleyandminchin.co.uk/  

(Trade enquiries also welcome) 

TERRY + DAN 
 

 

NO FENCE TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 

T & D CONTRACTORS DO THEM ALL 

 

FIELD AND GARDENS 
 

FREE QUOTE ON REQUEST 

TERRY MOBILE 07786813522 

DAN MOBILE 07340123476  

THE WINDRUSH ARTISTS EXHIBITION 

Six local talented artists are holding an exhibition in July in 

Lower Slaughter.  Judy Harden paints local landscapes, flow-

ers and still life using watercolours, pen and ink and mixed 

media to create stunning pictures.  Sandi Garrett creates 

unique animal and equine portraits using pastels and other 

media for beautiful pictures which bring your pets to life.  

Alexa Buffery uses collage and various mixed media to create 

evocative images of buildings, doorways and local scenes. 

Mick Bugden paints quirky and amusing pictures in acrylics 

and Marc Buffery uses photomontage to create his unique 

other worlds based on his original photos juxtaposed with 

surreal images. Beautiful handmade scarves, rugs, wall hang-

ings and fabrics woven by Sue Tucker, The Ramsden Weaver, 

will also be on display.   Don’t miss this exciting free exhibi-

tion to be held at The Village Hall, Lower Slaughter commenc-

ing with a preview on Wednesday 4
th

 July from 2-8pm and 

continuing every day until Tuesday 10
th

 July from 10am – 

5pm.  For further information please contact Judy on 01451 

810234 or email judy@jbharden.plus.com. 

Gloucestershire Arthritis Trust 

It is usual to have a garden coffee morning in July to raise funds 

for the Trust, but we have decided to make a change by having 

Sunday afternoon tea in a peaceful garden by a lakeside.  Make 

a note of this date 15
th

 July, 2.30-5pm, The Lake House, 

(opposite the tennis courts), Rissington Road.  £4pp, cream tea 

or tea and cake, seating will be limited, please bring your own 

chairs or a blanket.  Over the last ten years this event has raised 

a large sum of money, mainly because it was more like a mini 

fete with coffee and cake, but times change, we moved to a cot-

tage with a small garden.  Thanks to Ali Lane we have been able 

to use her lakeside garden for the last two years.  For those of 

you who have had orthopaedic surgery (hips, knees etc), these 

funds help to buy the most up to date equipment for surgeons 

at Cheltenham and Gloucester hospitals.  This makes their op-

erations easier and the waiting time less.  Do try and 

support this afternoon, bring the family, children 

welcome.  Let’s hope for a beautiful summer’s 

afternoon.        Mollie Wise and Ali Lane  
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OUT AND ABOUT in July  

Until 9
th

 September, The Cotswolds AONB Hare Trail 2018.  Can 

you find them all?  www.cotswoldsharetrail.org.uk 

Until 15
th

 July Cheltenham Music Festival. Details from 01242 

850270.  www.cheltenhamfestivals.com  

1st Icomb Open Gardens Day, 1.30-5pm, Icomb, GL54 1JB.  

Variety of gardens open, teas in village hall.  Dogs on 

leads welcome.  01451 831437.  

1
st

 (& many other dates until 2
nd 

August), Longborough Festi-

val Opera,  GL56 0QF. 01451 830292, www.lfo.org.uk 

4
th

-10
th 

Windrush Artists Exhibition, The Village Hall, Lower 

Slaughter preview  Wed 4
th

, 2-8pm & daily until 10
th

  from 

10am – 5pm. Free Entry.  See page 3. 

5
th  

Walk, Castlett Wood, Kineton, a brook and a river.  Circu-

lar walk from Guiting Power.2.5 hours: 5.5 miles.  Start:  

10am Guiting Power Village Hall car park (donations). OS 

Map ref SP 095 246.  01451 862000.  

6
th 

& 20
th 

Sherborne Park Ranger Walks, see sights featured in 

Springwatch & Autumn Watch.  10am-12Noon. Alds-

worth, GL54 3PP. Booking essential 01451 844257, £5 

adults, children free.  www.nationaltrust.org.uk 

7
th

-8
th

 Cotswolds Show & Food Festival, Cirencester Park , GL7 

1XB or GL7 6JT.  9am-6pm Sat, 9am-5pm Sun.  Great day 

out for all the family.  Cookery, dog show, arena events, 

stalls, animals, food, music, rural skills, tickets discounted 

in advance from www.cotswoldshow.co.uk 

8
th

 Classic Bus Rally, Gloucestershire & Warwickshire Steam 

Railway.   01242 621405 or www.gwsr.com 

8
th

 Pre ‘50 American Auto Club, “Rally of the Giants”, Blen-

heim Palace Woodstock  OX20 1PP 01993 810530  

www.blenheimpalace.com   

9
th

-27
th

 The Big Dig, 10.30-4.30, Chedworth Roman Villa, Yan-

worth, GL54 3LJ,   www.nationaltrust.org.uk 

11
th

 Moreton Jazz - Harry Diplock Quartet, Redesdale 

Hall, Moreton in Marsh, GL56 0AW,  07515 275655,  £12 

in advance, £15 on door.  

11
th

 & 18
th

 Photography theory & practical classes at Batsford 

Arboretum. Composition Photography on 11
th

  or 

Macro Photography 18
th

.  Any level with a bridge or 

DSLR camera. Theory class 10:30am-12:30pm, £30; 

the practical class 1:15-3:15pm, £45 (both sessions 

£65). Visit www.alanranger.com/batsford.  

12
th

 Country Music Night at Notgrove Village Hall. 7:30- 

11:30pm live music, licensed bar. £5 pp entrance fee. 

Tonight's act is Jonny & Lynnette.  contact Ken on 

07870795560 or 01451 850502 for further details. 

12
t h

-15
t h

 2000 Trees Festival,  Withington. 

www.twothousandtreesfestival.co.uk.  Music festival. 

13
th

-15
th 

Royal International Air Tattoo, Fairford GL7 4EG.  

7.30am-7.30pm.  www.airtattoo.com 

13
th

-15
th

 Cornbury Festival. Great Tew Estate, Chipping Norton, 

Oxfordshire, OX7 4AH.  www.cornburyfestival.com  

14
th 

Great Rissington Village Market, Village Hall, 10am-

12Noon. 822285. 

14th Stow Motor Show, Stow Cricket Field, Lower Swell 

Road, Stow on the Wold,  eclectic mix from lawnmowers 

& supercars to agricultural vehicles & family saloons, for 

young & old, not just petrol-heads!  

14
th

 Upper Slaughter Church Fete, The most quintessential of 

village fetes.  12Noon—2.30pm. Free parking, stalls, re-

freshments, live music, river racing. 

14
th 

Kobudo Martial Arts Display, 12Nooon-4pn, Snowshill 

Visitor Information Centre  

01451 820211  

info@visitbourton.com 

Manor & gardens, Nr Broadway, WR12 7JU, 

www.nationaltrust.org.uk 

14
th

-15
th

 Tewkesbury Medieval Festival. A38 Gloucester 

Road, Tewkesbury, GL20 5TU.  Knights in armour, warri-

ors & townsfolk in medieval dress. Market. Great family 

day out. Living history.  11am-6pm. 01684 855040 

18
th

-24
th

 Cornwall to the Cotswolds, Exhibition of paintings by 

Alan Holmes & John Hutchens, capturing the landscapes 

of Cornwall & the Cotswolds.  Lower Slaughter Village 

Hall, 10am.- 5pm daily. Free.  Call John 07887813509. 

21
st

 Battle Prom Concert, Blenheim Palace Woodstock  OX20 

1PP. 01993 810530.  www.blenheimpalace.com.   

21
st

- Windrush Valley Flower Show & Fete, from 1pm, Great 

 Barrington village hall. Delightful family day out ,  tradi

 tional fete, refreshments, competitions, games & band. 

 Bring your dog.  Dog Show & Agility Competition! £2pp 

 (children under 15  free). 

26
th 

Country Music Night at Notgrove Village Hall. 7:30- 11:30 

pm- live music, licensed bar. £5 pp entrance fee. To-

night's act is Pedro. Contact Ken on 07870795560 or 

01451 850502 for further details. 

26
th

–6
th

 August Giffords Circus, Near the Fox Inn, Barringtons, 

OX18 4TB.  01242 691181 www.giffordscircus.com 

26
th

-31
st

 August, Join the Big Batsford Bug Hunt! Find the 

creepy crawlies & mark their locations on the map to win 

a prize! £2.50 per child, plus Arboretum admission fee. 

Visit www.batsarb.co.uk for details. 

27
th

  Learn Tai Chi at Batsford Arboretum, 10am - 1pm. 

£28.95 pp. www.lctkd.com/batsford or 07517 437300  
27

th
-29

th
 “Back to Broadway” Heritage diesel gala, Gloucester-

shire & Warwickshire Steam Railway.   01242 621405 or 

www.gwsr.com 

28
th 

COMPTON ABDALE Traditional Village Fete,  Lower Farm, 

Compton Abdale, GL54 4DS. 1.30 - 4.15 pm.  Beautiful 

gardens, Stalls, Fun Dog Show, refreshments, Gloucester 

Excelsior Band.  2.50pp, Children & Parking Free.   

30
th

  Grab your camera, phone or tablet & join a fun ‘explore 

& capture’ photography workshop at Batsford Arbo-

retum for the whole family! 10am-12pm & 1-3pm. 

Visit www.alanranger.com/batsford and to book. 

Day / Date Times Officer 

3
rd

 July  14:30 – 15.30 PCSO Charlie Symes 

11
th

 July  14:30 – 15.30 PCSO Charlie Symes 

21
st

 July  14:30 – 15.30 PCSO Charlie Symes 

28
th

 July  14:30 – 15.30 PCSO Charlie Symes 

Police Point Openings in July 

at George Moore Community Centre 

Police News 

The Parish Council received confirmation that PCSO Charlie 

Symes is designated the named PCSO for Bourton on the Wa-

ter. Residents can contact PCSO Symes and other members of 

the local team through the web-site link https://

www.gloucestershire.police.uk/neighbourhood-policing using 

the “Contact your Team” link, or by calling 101 or 01452 

907200. 
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Call Tracy for a FREE Quote 

“Highly Recommended” 

01451 850267 

07450 036 855 

Beautylicious  
George Moore Community Centre, Moore 

Rd,  Bourton-on-the-Water.      

07963 332308  

www.beautylicious-bourton.com  

beautyliciousbourton@gmail.com  

BEAUTYLICIOUS HAS EXPANDED! 

We are thrilled to announce that we have expanded our facili-

ties at the GMCC to include:  

• a Large Nail & Brow Bar with 2 luxury pedicure spas,  

• 2 Large treatment rooms (including a Double room).  

• A Spray tan room.  
We offer a wide range of products and services to cater for all.  

Greystones Farm 

Things are now moving quickly at Greystones, the nature re-

serve and education centre managed by the Gloucestershire 

Wildlife Trust, which has seen substantial renovation in the last 

few years.  The newly installed café is now open: do come and 

say hello and try our range of drinks and snacks. The café is 

open every Friday, 

Saturday, Sunday 

and bank holiday 

Monday, 10am 

until 4pm.  

Volunteers have 

started to lead 

guided walks on 

Saturdays around 

this fascinating 

site. There is room 

for 15 people on each walk so please book your place early by 

visiting the events section of our website gloucestershirewid-

lifetrust.co.uk. You’re likely to see some of the stunning rare 

and wild flowers at the nature reserve, will find out about 

Greystones’ 6,000 year history, 

and will visit the replica Iron Age 

roundhouse. 

Other events in July include a Fam-

ily Fun Day with Photography 

workshop on 26
th

 July and the very 

popular Nature Tots sessions, 

which take place on the first Thurs-

day of the month. For details 

about these events and many oth-

ers, visit our website. 

In the meantime, please enjoy the 

selection of photographs from our 

Open Farm Sunday family event a 

few weeks ago.         Sue Flook 

 

All three pho-

tos in this arti-

cle are copy-

right of Nick 

Turner.  Thank 

you to Grey-

stones & Nick 

for providing 

them.  

Bourton on the Water Parish Council 

Temporary Financial Officer Vacancy 

Bourton on the Water Parish Council is seeking to appoint a person to 

the position of Financial Officer.  The Financial Officer will provide 

administrative support to the Council and the Clerk, and will be re-

quired to manage all aspects of the council’s finances.  

The Officer’s duties will include: 

• Maintaining the Parish Council's daily cash book and accounting 

records (Scribe); 

• Reconciling bank statements; 

• Preparing monthly/quarterly financial statements and reports to 

Council; 

• Issuing and arranging payment of invoices; 

• Preparing for the annual internal and external audits; 

•Preparing and submitting quarterly VAT returns; 

Applications are invited from interested persons who meet 

the following criteria: 

• Computer literate; 

• Experience in a similar financial role using a financial accounting 

package; 

• Knowledge of Scribe will be a distinct advantage as this is the coun-

cil’s current accounting package; 

• Experience of VAT; 

• Knowledge or understanding of local council administration is pref-

erable; 

• Trustworthy, conscientious and a team player with a strong work 

ethic; 

• Preference will be given for suitable candidates who are available to 

work on a Monday; 

This is a newly created temporary, part-time position for 8 hours per 

week, with the possibility of more hours as the workload becomes 

established or as responsibilities increase.  Initially, the new Officer 

will be expected to work from the Council office at the George Moore 

Community Centre.  Working from home may be available at a later 

date in the event the Council transfers to cloud storage of data. 

Bourton on the Water is designated one of the key Service Centres in 

the draft Local Plan, and currently has a population iro 3,500.  The 

current precept is £128k, and the Council’s responsibilities include the 

running of a multi-purpose Community Centre with several commer-

cial and residential tenants, and 3 public rooms for hire. 

Salary negotiable depending on experience and qualifications. 

Applicants are invited to submit a CV and covering letter to the Clerk, 

Sue Cretney, by e-mail at clerk@bourtononthewaterpc.org.uk or in 

writing to Bourton on the Water Parish Council, The George Moore 

Community Centre, Moore Rd, Bourton on the Water, Glos GL54 2AZ.   

The deadline for all applications is midday on Friday 13
th

 July 2018 

with interviews to be scheduled for Thursday 19
th

 July 2018. 

Sue Cretney 
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Felines & 
Friends  

 

Pet Sitters & Dog Walkers  
Caring for your Pets 

Since 1996 

 

Phone : 07803016993 
Or 01451 821421  

Email :  
felinesandfriends@talktalk.net 

 
 
 Daily Dog Walks 
 Cat & small pet home 
visiting service 

 Doggie Day Care 
 Small dog boarding 
 House sitting 
 References available 

Planning an event in Bourton?   

Check the Village Diary to see what is 

already scheduled that date.   

Visit:  www.bourtonbrowser.co.uk 

Send us the dates of your events for the 

whole of 2018 and we will add them to 

the Village Diary.   

Email: team@bourtonbrowser.co.uk  

MORETON BOWLS CLUB 

June has come and gone and July heralds an-

other month of competitions for our members. 

First up is The Chadlington South Africa Trophy 

and our team is at home to Witney Mills for the 

first round on Monday 2
nd

 July.  If you would like to watch, do 

come along to the club for the 6pm start. Good luck to all those 

involved in this prestigious tournament! 

Apart from the annual internal matches at home, contests with 

local teams who visit Moreton and the return games at our con-

testant’s venues, we are invited to some clubs further afield.   

One of these is Enderby and the trip to Leicestershire this year 

is on Sunday 29
th

 July.   These meetings are always enjoyable 

occasions where we meet old friends and make new bowling 

acquaintances too. 

The club holds its annual fund-raising fete on Saturday 4
th

 Au-

gust on the village green at Bourton-on-the-Water with a grand 

tombola and duck racing in the river. Do come along and join in 

the fun.  We’re hoping for a fine day as this is the opportunity 

to not only raise funds but speak to others about the sport. 

If you are interested in knowing more about the sport of bowl-

ing, please remember that we meet at the club for practise and 

socialising on Monday evenings from 6pm to 8pm throughout 

the year, so come along for a chat!  You can even try your hand 

at the game under the guidance of our qualified instructors.  

Please note that only flat soled shoes are allowed on the green 

but all other equipment can be provided.  

Contact our club captain for any more information. Steve 

Aldridge:  01608 654060.    Ann Chapman  (Social Member) 

Bourton-on-the-Water WI 

Lynda Warren, the Speaker at our meeting on 12
th

 June, took 

us back to the 1940s with her talk entitled ‘Heroes and Sweet-

hearts of WW2’.   She told us the history of some of the heroes 

of the time and she also played popular songs of the time, the 

sweethearts, of course, being the singers.   As she said these 

songs helped to push back the horrors of war and ENSA 

(Entertainments National Service Association)  was formed by 

the Government to entertain the troops.    Some of the heroes 

included Patrick Moore who enlisted aged 17 and joined 

Bomber Command as a navigator and Tommy Cooper who was 

called up and served in the desert.   Roald Dahl, so well known 

for his children’s books, joined the RAF in Nairobi and the film 

star David Niven joined the Rifle Brigade and then transferred 

to the Commandos.   He also appeared in the film ‘First of the 

Few’ produced during the War. 

Vera Lynn was always known as the Forces Sweetheart and we 

sang along with some of her most popular songs including ‘A 

Nightingale Sang in Berkeley Square’, ‘Bless ‘Em All’ and 

‘Siegfried Line’.   We also attempted ‘Boogie Woogie Bugle 

Boy’ with the Andrews Sisters, Anne Shelton’s ‘I’ll Be Seeing 

You’ and ‘Lili Marlene’, and ‘Sentimental Journey’ by Doris Day.   

Lynn also told us about some of the animals involved in the 

War including parachuting and mine detector dogs, as well the 

messenger pigeons and mules.   We finished by joining Vera 

Lynn singing ‘We’ll Meet Again’. 

Our next meeting is on 10
th

 July when the speaker will be Lyn 

Bitterlin on the subject ‘Hats from the Hat Shop’.    

Janet Randall 
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HIRE of HALLS 

Baden Powell Hall 

Mag Rogers 01451 820926 

Baptist Church Hall 

Yvonne Finch 01451 820175 

Bourton Cricket Clubhouse 

Kirsten Morgan 07788 137838 

British Legion Hall Branch Office 01451 

824303 250 standing, 150 seated 

George Moore  Community Centre 

Jo Herbert or Sue Cretney 01451820712 

clerk@bourtononthewaterpc.org.uk 

Victoria Hall  

Annette Lane 01451821039 

Wyck Rissington Village Hall 

Judith Wheeler  01451 821094 

Cotswold Hall, Northleach 

Jacques Astic  01451 860366 

Bourton Farmers Market  

Jeremy Benson 01451 844134 

QUAKERS  
The Religious Society of Friends 

Every Sunday 11am  

at  The Friends Meeting House,  

Pytt Lane, Burford 

Enquiries welcome Howard Crook    

01451 810447.   

To request a free info pack,  

email: outreach@quaker.org.uk 

Message from the Church  

BOURTON-ON-THE-WATER BAPTIST CHURCH 

 

Sunday Services 10:30 am and 6:oo pm 

Noah’s Ark Toddlers Group Monday 9:30am – 11:30 in term time 

Women’s Meeting Weds 2:45 pm (2nd & 4th of month) 

        Open 4U Thursdays 10 am—4pm 

    Eden Youth Group Fridays 7—8.30pm 

                  EVERYBODY  WELCOME 
Revd Ian Fowler 

Tel Church Office 01451 824225 

www.bourtonbaptist.co.uk  minister@bourtonbaptist.co.uk 

Breakfast Church Family Picnic  Breakfast Church invites people of All Ages  to a Family picnic 

on the Rectory Field,  School Hill. July 14
th

 3.00pm.  Please join us & bring a picnic !!!    

14
th

 July 7.30pm 'Out of the Ashes' concert, St Lawrence's Church £10 on door £7.50 concessions.  

24
th

 July - 3.00-4.30pm afternoon tea & fellowship for all those who live with loss- - please  join 

us at St Lawrence's Church.  NOTICES - Vacancy  We are delighted to announce the appoint-

ment of our new Rector the Rev’d Rowena King, whom we look forward to welcoming in the 

late summer. Please pray for Rowena, her husband Malcolm & daughter Elizabeth, as they 

prepare to join our Benefice in the future. 

Taize Service  
Sunday, 29

th
 July, 6:00 p.m., St Law-

rence Church, Taize Service with U3A 

choir and recorder group assisting with 

the music. 

The Catholic Church 

Mass Times for July 
 

Our Lady, Help of Christians 

Station Road, Bourton-on-the-Water 

Vigil Mass: Saturday 6pm 

Weekday Mass: Tuesday  

& Thursday 10am 

Our Lady & St Kenelm 

Back Walls, Stow-on-the-Wold 

Sunday Mass: 9.00 a.m.  

Weekday Mass:  Monday,  

Wednesday & Friday 9am 

For times of Confessions, or other 

information, please telephone  

01608 674354 /  07836 384932 

Email: sulharcomb@aol.com 

Our new website  

stow-campdencatholic.net is due to go 

on line very shortly with Mass times & 

news from the Catholic Churches of 

Bourton, Stow & Chipping Campden. 

aayubooven! tereta tulemast! kelang ka 

kgotso! 

Visitors to the south porch of St Lawrence’s 

may have seen the old sign saying Welcome! In 

over fifty languages, of which these three are 

perhaps among the most exotic. It reminds us 

of the universal appeal of Christ to ‘ every 

nation under heaven’ as the Gospel says. 

 We forget how revolutionary this call was in 

the first century, and the Church has not al-

ways been true to its all-inclusive message of 

the unconditional love of God. As St. John says 

‘ God is love and whoever loves is born of 

God’.   Time and again circles of exclusion have 

been drawn, purporting to encompass true 

believers and seeing as alien anyone not filling 

the bill. ( Catholics / Protestants / heretics/ 

atheists/ materialists.. depending on which 

team you played for). Jesus got into trouble 

with the religious thought police of his day by 

talking to undesirables and dining with soci-

ety’s outcasts. ‘ A wine bibber and drunkard 

who eats with publican and sinners !’ they 

said, but ‘ the common people heard him 

gladly’. 

So does it not matter what you believe? I write 

as a Quaker, a member of the Religious Soci-

ety of Friends, to give us our formal title. 

Among Friends you will find a wide spectrum 

of theological views as well as some who 

may feel that dogmas are more divisive than 

inspiring, the frequent cause of tragic inhu-

manity in history.  Friends have no formal 

creed but for three hundred years British 

Friends have worshipped in silence, experi-

encing the loving embrace of the Spirit, tak-

ing inspiration from the life and teaching of 

Christ but open to truth from whatever 

source it may arise. ( the work of the Spirit, 

said Jesus, is to lead us into all the truth.)   

Welcome in any language is at the heart of 

our life together. Our common experience 

leads us to work for peace and equality 

across all the boundaries that humanity has 

made.  It is the experience of many new-

comers to Friends’ Meeting that they have 

felt a sense of homecoming.   In the words 

of St Paul ‘ we are no longer strangers and 

foreigners but fellow members of the house-

hold of God’... 

A welcome awaits you. 

Howard Crook. Burford Quaker Meeting. 
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For The Younger Generation 

Hello Young Bourtonians,  the exam season is ending and many 

of you will be breathing a sigh of relief!  The end of term is in 

sight with trips out, Proms, etc.  Some of you will be changing or 

leaving schools, some anxiously awaiting results that effect uni-

versity places.  Whatever stage you are at we hope you enjoy 

your summer break.  If you do get bored just look at the array of 

clubs opposite for ideas.  Also see the schedule for the Village 

Show (on our website) for the children's’ classes and get crafty 

making items to enter.  The show is on 25
th

 August  at the British 

Legion Hall.  Susan (on behalf of)  Christine,  Sub Editor  

NEWS FROM THE COTSWOLD SCHOOL  

By Will Morgan, Principal 

As we near the end of another academic year, it is always the 

time to say a big thank you to our staff, students, parents, PTA, 

Governors and to all those who support the School. It is also a 

chance to appreciate the School Council, led by Mr Ellis and by 

the Head Boy Sam Blackman and the Head Girl Eva Shoemark. 

Thank you to these three for their support and commitment to 

their roles.   

School Council 2017/2018 Summary of Activities  

• It is the largest School Council to date with some 20+ mem-

bers. 

• E-Safety is a big concern and in discussions with our E-

safety Officer, Mrs Peake, it was made an agenda item for 

all meetings going forward, citing the importance of online 

and social media issues. E-Safety Ambassadors will be part 

of an ongoing Ambassador programme going forward.  

• The School Council met and presented to the Governing 

Board who were equally impressed with their presenta-

tions. 

• The Council helped plan and deliver an assembly on 

School’s use of plastic in the canteen. 

• They then produced a petition which gained 700 signatures 

in support of removing plastic from the cafeteria and intro-

ducing recycling bins. 

• They met with Mrs Wrightson, Catering Manager, who sub-

sequently moved from plastic to cardboard pasta king hold-

ers, wooden forks and cardboard sandwich boxes and is 

currently researching alternatives to plastic salad boxes, 

watch this space.  

• They also met with Mrs Tye, CFO, to discuss funding for 

future projects around School.  These discussions are still 

evolving, but the Governing Body has agreed to reserve 

funds for the new recycling bins.  

• There was a campaign for a new House tie, and in discus-

sions with key members of staff and Wreal Sports, the 

idea has evolved to have House badges for the new aca-

demic year. 

• They have made suggestions to improve the House sys-

tem, including ways to strengthen reward trips and pro-

mote individual houses through competition. 

• They attended the annual Stow Christmas Tree competi-

tion at Stow-on-the-Wold Church – a vital part of building 

relationships with the broader community. 

• Year 7 council members participated at the recent Mid-

counties Co-operative Members Day, celebrating the sup-

port given to School as well as promoting sustainability. 

Thank you to School Council for a great year!  

Finally, we wish all those taking part in our final trip enrich-

ment programme, productive and safe trips to Germany, 

France, Norway, Cambodia and Vietnam, as well as the Duke 

of Edinburgh and Geography Field trips.  

School closes on Wednesday 25
th

 July and will reopen on 

Wednesday 5
th

 September.  

 have a wonderful summer break. 
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Local Groups and Organisations  for the  YOUNGER  GENERATION 

Army Cadets  IJ Haines    850758  after 6.30pm 

Beavers    Tim Hemming  810996 

    bourton beavers@gmail.com 

Bell Ringers,  BoW   Anne Clark  820759 

Bourton Gymnastic Club   Martin Collett 820015 /07870624180  

Bourton Road Runners Juniors  Richard  Buffton   831733 / 824379 

B’n Out of School Club (OSC)     07950 048066 

B’n Rovers Youth    Deb Hunt    810966 

Bourton Vale Cricket Club  Lucy Gillespie    

    craiglucygillespie@yahoo.com 

B’n Vale Equestrian Centre   Leanne Launchbury   821101 

Bourton Vale Tennis Club  James Hilltout   07946 397186 

Brownies    Kathleen Punchard   824459 

Bumblebeez  babies & pre-school tots   Linda Powell   822206 

Canoe  Club   Oliver Robbins  07890318079 

Cubs    Paul Davies   01993 201059 

Guides    Angie Iredale   822810 

Hockey    Tracy Dixon   07813187933 

‘J’ Team    Philippa  Duckmanton 820754  

Noah’s Ark Toddlers Group  Ian Fowler   07906518316 

Pre-School   Julie Cooper  07950 048066 

Pre-School  Jujitsu   Andy or Hayley  07951587398 

Pre-School Gymnastics   Caroline Ardron  07793949198 

Pre-School Friday Club  Gina Davis   07515866358  

Pre School Music Class  Sian Ferris   01242 890200 

Rainbows    Angie Iredale   822810 

Rascals, Babies & Toddlers  Veronika Bosher   824257 

Scouts/Explorer Scouts  Scott & Lynn Dartnell  810332 

    Bourton-scouts@talktalk.net 

Taekwon-do    Lee Chapman   01285 640500 

Wiggle    Maria Blundell-Palethorpe 07732754431 

 

Our Visiting Summer Swifts  

– Need Your Help! 

RSPB / Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust member, Di Wheatley 

Calling all school teachers, parents, children and residents: – 

please can you help protect some very special summer visitors 

to the village – the Swift. The RSPB (Royal Society for the Pro-

tection of Birds) is conducting a National Swift Survey to look 

out for, count and record sightings of these increasingly rare 

visitors from Africa. 

Swifts, Swallows and House Martins travel 

thousands of miles from their winter homes in 

Africa and the Mediterranean, to come and 

breed and raise their families here with us dur-

ing our summer months.  They are all quite 

small birds and are incredible flyers to watch, a 

bit like aerial acrobats – wheeling, diving about 

to catch flies and calling to one another.  Im-

age: Swifts flying in a group, source - RSPB 

Numbers in BIG decline!  Sadly, the RSPB (and other conserva-

tion groups), say that we’re losing our swifts at an alarming 

rate. Reports suggest that their numbers have suffered a mas-

sive 51% decline in just the last 20 years! 

How You Can Help?  Record Swift Sightings, Protecting Nests.  

Swifts (swallows and house martins) return to the same places 

to nest every year. You could say it’s a little bit like us having a 

favourite place to go on holiday! They nest in small cracks and 

crevices in the roof tops and under tiles or building overhangs 

on our houses and taller, usually older, buildings.   One of the 

reasons for the big drop in the number of swifts is loss of nest 

sites.  We humans like to renovate our buildings, fill in ‘holes’ in 

our roofs. While that’s good for us, it can mean that when the 

swifts come back from their epic journeys, we’ve literally re-

moved their homes! 

The RSPB (and other conservation groups) are asking that we 

help our swifts by not only protecting existing nest sites, or – 

putting up special nest boxes, but also that we look out for 

swifts this summer and reporting the birds we see to them. You 

can do this on a special survey on their website.  https://

swiftsurvey.org/Rspb/Home/Index 

What Swifts Look Like. Swifts are about the same size as their 

cousins, Swallows and House Martins – however a key differ-

ence is their darker feathers (they are brown all over with No 

white) and their long wings that make a more rounded, sickle 

shape that looks a bit like a boomerang. Other than early morn-

ings or evenings they also hunt for flies much higher in the sky 

than their cousins.  https://www.rspb.org.uk/birds-and-

wildlife/wildlife-guides/bird-a-z/swift 

Where To See 

Swifts?  If you 

are in Bourton 

village from June 

through to Au-

gust, before 

school starts, just 

as the shops 

open or in the 

early evening - 

look up to the sky, you might well see the swifts screeching 

about in small groups of 4, 6, 10 or even 12 birds. They race 

about above your head, quite low in the sky calling to one an-

other – these groups are known as “screeching parties” and 

the birds really do look like they are having fun!  They’re out 

catching flies - preparing to either go out for the day or to 

come in to their nests at night.  If you’re lucky, you may even 

see them dart back into one of their nests in one of the vil-

lage’s houses or other buildings.  For more information, the 

RSPB has an excellent section on Swifts on its website. You can 

also find out more about Swift bricks (nests) that you can put 

up on buildings.   

http://ww2.rspb.org.uk/our-work/rspb-news/news/423714-

building-new-homes-for-swifts-and-communities   

https://www.rspb.org.uk/get-involved/activities/give-nature-

a - h o m e - i n - y o u r - g a r d e n / g a r d e n - a c t i v i t i e s /

createahighhomeforswifts/    

https://www.bto.org/about-birds/bird-id/bto-bird-id-

hirundines-and-swift?dm_i=IG4,5NYPR,J6I7SF,M1G1U,1 
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Sarah Harris  
Home Care Group 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

• Individual Home Care Plans 

• Designed to Assist the Retired & Elderly 

• Continue to Live in Your Own Home 

Call Sarah 0333 444 0980 
E-Mail: sarah@sarah-harris.co.uk    www.sarah-harris.co.uk 

We cover the Cotswolds area 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Bourton Roadrunners 

10 Bourton Roadrunners took part in the Berkeley 10k on 

Monday evening, 14 May.   First in was Tim Carter in 5th posi-

tion overall in 34.38. Then followed: Steph Lane (3rd SL) 

39.18, Darren Long 39.58, Chris Lomax 42.53, Margaret Hol-

lamby (2nd LV60) 46.57, Graham Lane 50.29, Nick Harper 

(currently training for the Bolton Iron Man) 52.42, Liz Hulcup 

1st (LV65 53.12), Dave Turnball 55.54 and Linda Edwards 

56.20.   Other runners, 1st male overall Lee Stopford, Stroud 

and District 33.04 and 1st lady Eilidh Bell, Team Bath AC 

37.30.  Again, it was an excellent organised race, with plenty 

of marshals. 

Lane takes Fairford 10k by 

storm 

Steph Lane dominated the 

Fairford 10k senior ladies race 

on 3 June to win in 41:20. Tim 

Carter continued his good 

form to finish 6th overall and 

2nd senior man in 35:17. Con-

nor Shoemark marked his 

comeback to club running with 

an excellent 10th place (and 

5th senior man) in 36:32.  On a 

very warm morning, a total of 13 Bourton Roadrunners took 

on the hilly course with some great results. Darren Long 

40:46; Niamh Shoemark (4th LV45), 43:17, Diana Dee (5th 

LV45), 45:08, Jenni Glass, 50:05, Chris Lomax, 50:24; Ellie 

Piercy (first 10k for the club), 50:38; Chris Dry, 53:23; Liz Hul-

cup (3rd LV65), 55:21; Ian Tolfs (in his first ever 10k), 55:51; 

Linda Edwards, 58:06.  Looking forward, Bourton Roadrun-

ners will host its popular half marathon on Saturday 16th 

June at 6pm. People can enter online at the Entry Central 

website.   Picture by John Gibson.   Steph Lane leads Darren 

Long on her way to victory at the Fairford 10k.    Chris Dry 

Quacking Matters : Bourton’s Ducks  

Another call out for help for our feathered friends. This time it’s 

for our resident ducks.  It may be a surprise to learn that our 

ducks (mostly a breed called, Mallard) are now on the RSPB 

‘RED’ list. This means that the numbers of this type of bird are 

in big decline across the UK. 

We can ALL help our resident ducks by encouraging friends, 

parents, grandparents, to ONLY FEED proper duck food and to 

not feed the ducks bread.  The ducks may be partial to the odd 

bit of stale white loaf but it has little to no nutritional value for 

them, swells in their stomachs and can make them very poorly 

– or, in the case of very young birds, it can actually kill them. 

In addition to which, the bread that goes uneaten doesn’t do 

much to help the health of our waterways.  There are shops in 

the village that sell proper duck food and we would encourage 

buying that or bringing with them proper bird seed, duck and 

swan food pellets .   

RSPB / Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust member,  

Di Wheatley 
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FOOT PROFESSIONAL 

Ramona Gogolos 
Burford Clinic visits or 

Home visits available 

Services:  
• toe nail trimming 

• ingrown toe nail 

• thickened nails 

• corn and callus removal 

• fungal nail treatment 

• verrucae treatment 

• diabetic foot advice 

Call Ramona: 01993 200980 

   07884318091 

Email: ramona.gogolos@yahoo.co.uk 

www.ramonagogolos.co.uk 

Bourton Browser Team News Bourton Browser Team News Bourton Browser Team News Bourton Browser Team News   
Phew!  Another packed Browser!   We are lucky to live in such a 

vibrant, active village. 

I expect you are all sick of receiving emails and letters relating 

to the General Data Protection Act (GDPR)?  However like all 

organisations we have to ask if anyone whose personal data we 

store wishes to withdraw their permission for us to keep it.  We 

have a number of names and telephone numbers stored on 

pages 9, 15 and 16 relating to local groups and companies.  If 

anyone would like us to remove their details please tell us.  Of 

course we keep data from advertisers but as they pay us to in-

clude their details, we assume they are happy for us to continue 

doing so!  We also store the email addresses of regular con-

tributors so we can remind them of deadlines, if any contributor 

wants us to delete their email addresses from our records 

please tell us.  Really it is mostly a matter of good housekeeping 

and safe storage of data.  Please rest assured we do not pass on 

any details to anyone else apart from how they appear in the 

printed and website copies of the Browser. 

We have received a hand delivered article about the potential 

parking problems which maybe caused in the village by the clo-

sure of the Countrywide / old Co-op site.  Unfortunately the 

article was anonymous.  We have always taken the view that all 

articles must be attributable and therefore this article will not 

be published unless the author would care to let us have their 

name. 

Don’t forget to watch our new website for updates throughout 

the month.  Also keep sending in your diary dates for forthcom-

ing events throughout 2018 so we can add them to the online 

village diary which can be accessed through the website:          

www.bourtonbrowser.co.uk 

 The Bourton Browser Team The Bourton Browser Team The Bourton Browser Team The Bourton Browser Team     

Bourton & District U3A 

At our AGM in May two of our foun-

der members, Anne Jones and Janet 

Prout, stood down from the commit-

tee.  They had each served for seven 

years.  Anne had completed four 

years as Membership  Secretary and the last three years as 

Chair.  Janet had been Business Secretary for six years and 

Meetings Secretary for the last year.  We owe them a huge 

debt of gratitude for all the time and effort they have put in to 

helping the U3A grow into the thriving organisation it is today.  

They will be much missed at committee meetings but are of 

course still very involved as Group Organisers and Janet will 

still be Monthly Meetings Organiser.  

We were delighted to welcome two new committee mem-

bers, Mary Bryant, who is now Newsletter Editor, and Lindsey 

Stevenson whose role is yet to be agreed.  For my sins I have 

become the new Chairperson!  I have a very hard act to follow 

but will do my best.  I passionately believe in what the U3A 

provides for retired and semi retired people.  My husband and 

I have made so many fantastic friends through this organisa-

tion and taken up a variety of new interests ranging from in-

door kurling to quizzes, and creative writing to Mexican train 

(a very addictive domino game).  It does not matter about 

your background, beliefs, marital status or sex.  We welcome 

everyone who is in their “third age”, i.e. the time after full 

time work and or child raising.  There is no lower or upper age 

limit!  If you are new to the area, newly alone or newly retired 

it is an excellent way of keeping yourself physically, mentally 

and socially active.  Why not come along to our next meeting 

and find out more?  Or visit our website www.u3asites.org.uk/

bourton, or contact me.   

Susan Dodd    

chairperson@banddu3a.org.uk   01451 822413 
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The Rotary Club of the North Cotswolds 
Charity No. 1033739  

CHARITY GOLF 

DAY 2018 

Our 23rd Annual 

Charity Golf Day 

held at Naunton 

Downs Golf Club 

on Monday 4th 

June was a great 

success, raising 

some £4400.00 

for charity, with 

three nominated charities - Kate's Home Nursing, Great 

Western Air Ambulance, and Canine Partners being the prin-

cipal beneficiaries. 62 golfers took part in an 18-hole Stable-

ford competition, and the Individual Winner was Mark Salf 

with 40 points on count back, and Peter Campbell, also with 

40 points, was runner up. Else Ogden won the Ladies Bowl, 

and the Colin Gatenby won the prize for the best Rotarian 

score. The Team prize went to Charlie Davies, Charles Hanks, 

Matthew Hutchins and Roger Mills. 

Our thanks to all our golfers for their support, and to our 

main sponsor Harrison James and Hardie and all our spon-

sors, and also to Ian Wilson, owner of Naunton Downs Golf 

Club - all have made it possible to raise a substantial total for 

charity. 

Saturday 28
th

 July, In the River Windrush Bourton-on-the-

Water.  A fun community event for all the family, Raising 

funds for our chosen charities. 

Cotswold Festival of Motoring  - The first Cotswold Festival 

of Motoring is on Sunday 12
th

 August at the Cotswold School 

in picturesque Bourton-on-the-Water.  The Festival is open 

from 10 till 4 and combines a celebration of motoring from 

the past to present, with a village fete atmosphere and fabu-

lous food and drink.  Highlights include cars from the movies 

and TV, a free climbing wall, and amazing street food. A fab 

day out for all the family. Adults £6 and accompanied chil-

d r e n  g o  f r e e .   M o r e  d e t a i l s  f r o m 

www.cotswoldfstivalofmotoring.org       Keith Jacob 

The Mystery of Whiskey—Chapter Two 

Where are you Whiskey, out in this terrible storm?  
We are calling you but the thunder and lightning is 
so loud.  Please come home, you shouldn’t be out 
in this dark crashing night, and what about your 

supper?  At last a jump on my bed, what have I got here a 
drowned rat, and why is your nose so black and where is your 
black collar, bell and tag?  Oh, you are a scallywag and tearaway, 
but at two years old, we guess you want to explore, but at least 
you are coming home more often.  We feel the cat world have 
told you, your owners are worried.  Neighbours have sighted you 
in their gardens, even the paper lady has seen you in Pockhill and 
the fields, so we know you are not so far away.  You seem to sit 
under bird tables waiting for crumbs, or are your hunting instincts 
rising?  Better to chase the rabbits.  Other callers wanted to have 
a chat about their cats, how in the spring they are off their food.  
Thank you for your interest, now warmer sunny weather, and 
Whiskey finds a shady patch in our garden.  This morning “where 
is the bell and tag from your new blue collar?”  You are a rascal, 
but we love you dearly.  Derek and Mollie Wise 

BOURTON-ON-THE-WATER  

PROBUS CLUB 

MEETING on 11
th

 JUNE at  

the George Moore Centre, Bourton 

On Monday 11th June Bourton Probus Club 

welcomed Dr Timothy Brain, who addressed 

the club on “The Gloucestershire Regiment at 

the Imjin River 1952” - an action that took 

place during the Korean war. The regiment 

suffered catastrophic losses but the battle earned them the name 

“The Glorious Glosters”  Dr Brain was Chief Constable of Glouces-

tershire from 2001 until January 2010, retiring as the longest serv-

ing chief constable in the country. He is a popular speaker, his 

subjects are mainly police history and organisation but he has a 

general interest in military history as well. 

Bourton Probus has a good-sized membership but can squeeze in 

a few more members, so, if you are retired and under your wife’s 

feet, consider joining up with some like-minded chaps. Ring the 

Secretary, Chris Fowler on 01451 820787. He will give you all de-

tails of meetings and time.  If you wish, you can come along as a 

guest for a couple of meetings to see how you like it. Do join us! 
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Save time and money  

on your bookkeeping and  

accountancy needs.  

TAX/VAT/PAYE/CIS 

Be ready for  

‘making tax digital’. 

John Mutsaars ACMA  

Mobile: 07917 605863, 

email:jmutsaars@hotmail.co.uk 

 

Young At Heart Memory Club 

Are you concerned about your Memory? 

Do you care for someone who has Memory difficulties? 

Come to our free friendly club for people with Memory 

concerns and their friends, families and carers. 

Carers respite and lunch available on request  

We meet at Market Close, 2
nd

 and 4
th

 Wednesday  

Further information please ‘phone Lorna  

07971 929258 

BOURTON PANTO GROUP  

Did you get your ticket!? The Indian jungle is get-

ting nearer so sit back and enjoy the ride. Join 

Mowgli as he learns the ways of the jungle under the protec-

tion of Baloo and Bagheera. But all is not safe for Mowgli, will 

he survive the clutches of the strongest, baddest, meanest 

animal in the jungle? Come along as we trek through the 

Seeonee Hills and join the creatures that live and play there 

for this amazing adventure. 

If you haven’t got your ticket yet there are still some left, but 

hurry this is a show not to be missed. It’s fun packed and full 

of excitement and danger, and of course songs, lots of songs. 

The show is on from Wednesday 4
th

 July with a show each 

evening at 7.30pm and continues until Saturday 7
th

 July when 

there is a matinee at 2.30pm and an evening show at 7.30pm. 

If you think it looks like a fun way to pass a couple of hours 

each week and would like to either have a part in a production 

or help out behind the scenes then we’d like to hear from you. 

If you don’t have acting skills it doesn’t matter there are lots 

of jobs you can help with.  We are always looking for new 

faces and new ideas and if you think that could be you then 

speak to one of the Front of House staff. 

You can also support the Bourton Panto Group by becoming a 

Patron. The support of our Patrons is important to us as it 

helps us to continue to produce great shows. To find out more 

about becoming a Patron or a member please ring Jan Close 

on 01451 831911.               JACKIE DENHAM 
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Batsford Arboretum      

and Garden Centre - 

naturally beautiful  

all year round. 

 

Enjoy magical summer walks at Batsford Arboretum. Browse 

our fantastic range of plants, gardening supplies and gifts and 

soak up the sun on the deck of the Garden Terrace Café.   

A perfect day out for all the family – dog friendly too! 

Batsford Arboretum & Garden Centre,  

nr. Moreton-in-Marsh, GL56 9AD 

www.batsarb.co.uk  Tel: 01386 701441  

Open 9am-5pm Mon-Sat, 10am-5pm on Sundays 

Paula’s Hair StudioPaula’s Hair StudioPaula’s Hair StudioPaula’s Hair Studio    
Lansdowne, Bourton-on-the-Water 

     Styling Ladies &  
      Gentlemen’s Hair  
          since 1977 
    For an appointment call  
            01451 821204 

NEW LOCATION,  

the 'Old Chapel'  
(formally “men in sheds” building)   

in the GMCC rear car park. 

Appointment only book via 

 www.paddythebarber.co.uk 

07775 444473 

Bourton Vale Horticultural Society  your friendly garden club  

13
th 

June 2018: Our Summer Garden Party  

Next month:  11
th

 July: All Day Trip  

This month was our annual garden party, and again held, cour-

tesy of Julian and Sue Davies, in their lovely garden. The com-

mittee produced a splendid feast and we were free to wander 

(and wonder) to sit anywhere with our plates of goodies.  Thank 

you so much, Julian and Sue. 

A couple of announcements which are quite useful.   First.  Next 

month on our usual meeting day 11
th

 July, we are off by coach 

to Lower Hope Farm, near Hereford, with a stop at a garden 

centre for lunch.  There are a few seats available on the coach, 

so if anyone (not necessarily a club member) would like to 

come too, please contact Mike on 820866.  The picking up 

times are:  Pulhams new depot 10.15 am, Co-op Garage, Station 

Road 10.20 am, Rye Close 10.25 am and the War Memorial 

10.30 am.  Second - we don’t have a regular meeting in August, 

as the Show is on August Bank Holiday, but we have arranged 

that we can have an evening visit to North Cerney House Gar-

den on 8
th

 August. We would make our own way there. 

I do hope you are all enjoying the spectacular flowering this 

June.  I am not a good rose grower, but, my goodness, they 

have performed all by themselves this year, to such an extent 

that I astonishingly won the buttonhole competition with an 

over the top deep red rose. It smells lovely too.  

Antoinette Green 

IRENE’S CHARITY 

KNITTING CIRCLE 

A quiet month with some 

warm sunny days to en-

joy the garden and do 

some pottering and sit 

back with your knitting 

and crocheting.  Some 

delightful items have been produced and also we must say a 

“thank you” to Phyllis Andrews & Jenny Stanfield for sewing/

crocheting together blanket squares for some of our knitters.  

We are almost ready to take another carload of items to our 

distribution centre and are so grateful for all who help us.  We 

are now knitting beanie hats and matinee jackets for prema-

ture babies and also beanie hats for newborns.  There is also a 

great interest from local care homes for Twiddlemuffs for de-

mentia sufferers. It is a chance to show ingenuity in complet-

ing them with different textures of wools and accessories 

sewn on to give comfort to those in need.   Added to the 

above is the ongoing production of items of clothing and blan-

kets that go to those living in desperate situations, through no 

fault of their own, where poverty and strife exist in troubled 

areas of countries throughout the World.    

For further information about our activities contact: 

Irene Summers 01451 798718   Peter Boxall 01451 820099 
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FOR  SALE / WANTED  ITEMS 

For amendments call 822431.       Numbers without an area code are  

01451 
 

Angling Club   Peter Pulham   820044 

Archery Club                        Tim Merchant                    822589 

Badminton Club   clclare@gmail.com 

Balance & Strength    Denise Nethercott  07909 874186 

Bell Ringers, BOW    Anne Clark,   820759 

Bell Ringers , Gt Ris    Sheila Jesson,   820395 

Bourton Chamber of Commerce Carol Teece   810038 

Bourton-on the-Water WI      Marion Duffy   820939 

Bourton Panto Group       Jan Close   831911 

Bourton Probus Club  Chris Fowler   820787 

B’n Road Runners   Lynn Hudson   01242 820920 

Bourton Rovers Football Club Brian Hall   07901106900 

Bourton Vale Cricket Club  Kirsty Morgan  07788 137838 

Bourton Vale Tennis Club  Ann Whitney   832215 

Brass & Silver Bands  John Finch   820175 

Bridge Club   Tim Morris   01285 750288  

Embroiderers Guild  Julie Smith   01608 651006 

Flower Club   Nadine Dickinson  832199 

Friday Club (senior)  Marlene Johnston  810233 

Heart Smart   Sarah Clifton-Gord  01285 623450 

History Society   Sue Roberts   822230 

Hockey    Tracy Dixon   07813187933 

Horticultural Society  Antoinette Green  824141 

Men in Sheds   Howard Crook  810447 

Memory Cafe    Teri  Walker  525222  

Moore Lunch Club  Jenny Stanfield   824338 

LOCAL GROUPS AND ORGANISATIONS 

To advertise items such as Household items, Toys, Garden 

Equipment etc, complete the contact form on the “Get in 

Touch” tab.  The advert should be no more than 15 words.  It 

must be received  before 12 noon on the 13th of the 

month.  No commercial adverts accepted for this section.   

For Sale 

Chicken coop complete with 

laying box and run.  

Sleeps 3-5 hens.   In excellent 

condition.   £40,    822415 

For Sale 

2 Camp Beds.  

Canvas with metal legs, sim-

ple to assemble, good condi-

tion.  £5,       822218. 

For Sale 

Slumberland Sleeping Bag, 

13.5tog, good condition,  

£5,  

822218. 

For Sale 

Golf Irons.  Full set of left 

hand Prosimmon Golf Irons, 

£50,  

810759 

For Sale  

Gazebo, 6’ x 6’, green, 

packed in strong carry bag.  

£30,  

822365 

For Sale 

Thunderbirds Tracey Island 

with sound and action.  

£15.  

821190. 

FREE IF COLLECTED  

Bunk Bed. Julian Brown 

"domino" maple bunk bed 

(£300 new)  

821190. 

Moreton Bowls Club  Brenda Dix  821020 

Northleach & Fosse Lions     0845 833 9825 

Nth Cotswold National Trust Olivia Anphlett   01386 593085 

OPEN 4U      824225  

P3 Advice & Guidance Drop Ins     01608 653377  

Pilates    Robert Cox   07500 188445 

Read Easy North Cotswolds Sue Brereton   08444930686 

Respiratory   Sarah Clifton-Gord  01285 623450 

Rotary Club Nth Cotswolds Steve Whincup   07488 365908 

Rural Cinema   Mollie Wise   822365 

Scottish Dancing Group  Brenda Parsons   831876 

Short Led Walks   Alan Robinson   821067 

St John Ambulance  Head Office  0877 104950 

T’ai Chi           Valerie Ward      07779 746346 
T’ai Chi Fit for Life  Denise Nethercott  07909 874186 

The Fitness League  Kathy Kirk   01993 882350 

U3A  Bourton & District  Sandra Gavin     824178 

Wellness Group for women Claire Furner   07720 887205 

Windrush Carers Support Group  Barbara Newstead   821523 

Young At Heart Memory Club    Kelly Hennessey-Ford 07707 787580 

4 Shires Swimming Club  Philippa Upton   07757 246167 

STORAGE UNITS  
1 x approx. 12’ x 8’ @ £60.00 per month 

1 x size.     20’ x 8’ @ £79.00 per month 

Electric available if required 

24hr access @ Bourton-on-the-Water 

Tel. 01452 820835 or 07710 74 54 59 

For Sale  

Two doors, 6’6” x 22”.  Two 

windows 48” x 22”.  All mor-

tice & tenon.  Double glazed.  

Wood stained. £20,  810759. 

For Sale  3 pairs of curtains, 

cream, brown & maroon pat-

tern. 2 x 90cm x 70cm. 1 x 90cm 

x 54cm & tie backs.  3 matching 

cushions 2’x 2’. £100,   810759. 

For Sale  

Conservatory Cane Furniture.  

2 seat settee, 2 chairs & cof-

fee table.  Good condition.  

£150, 821122 

 Bourton Men’s Shed 

For over two years we have been saying thank you 

to so many of our friends and supporters but this 

month our thanks is to one of our own. 

Mark and I will always remember the Parish Council Meeting  

when I casually remarked  to him that our newly born  Shed in 

the old mortuary was a cause worth  supporting . From that day 

to this Mark has given unstintingly of his time and energy to 

help us to reach our present happy position in new workshops 

and  with our own website. We both became accredited Volun-

teers for Cotswold Friends  and Project Leaders for  Bourton 

Shed and Mark’s professional savvy with IT together with his PR 

skills have put us on the national map. He successfully  put us 

forward for the award of New Shed  Of the Year 2016 and  en-

sured our day of TV fame on Countryfile Diaries last August. 

His speaking engagements with Rotary, WI and Lions brought 

us their welcome financial support and his company Tiski  gen-

erously donated  our second  Portakabin.  And week by week 

he has given dynamic leadership to ensure we tackled the many 

jobs that shed life  has brought us, both for ourselves and our 

neighbours.  Now he  laying down  his joint leadership role 

while remaining an enthusiastic member of Bourton Shedders 

and we all express our heartfelt thanks for the last two and a 

half years  of  invaluable help and know we shall continue to 

see him about - once a Shedder, always a Shedder. We trust we 

can build on the good foundations Mark so ably laid.  

Howard and the Bourton Shedders. 
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Bourton-on-the-Water Library 
 Bourton Community Centre, Moore Rd,  

Bourton on the Water, GL54 2 AZ 

01451 820964               

Opening Hours Tuesdays 10:00—13:00 

Wednesdays 14:00—17:00, Fridays 10:00-13:00 & 

14:00-17:00, Saturdays 10:00-13:00 

Friendly staff & volunteers. Internet access.  

www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/libraries  

Info Nikki Winters 01451 830352 

IMPORTANT TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

Doctors Surgery  01451 820242 

Out of hours GP Services 0300 421 0220 

NHS Dentist emergencies     0300 421 6440 

Appointments / enquiries 01242 215025 

Mr Speechley   01451 820306 

Mr Berry   01451 821268 

Moore Friends Sandra Morgan 01451824316  

George Moore O/P Clinic 0300 421 6940 

Moreton-in-Marsh Hosp 03004 218770 

Cheltenham Gen Hosp  03004 222222 

Cirencester Hospital  0300 421 6200 

Minor Injuries (Ciren. Hosp)  01285 884553 

Police (emergency)   999 

Police (all non emergency calls) 101 

Police—PCSO Charlie Symes  01452 907200 

Action Fraud   0300 123 2040 

Crimestoppers   0800 555 111 

Citizens Advice Bureau (CAB) 01285 652908 

CAB Appointments available at Bourton GP 

Surgery , Tues 9.30-11am  

prior booking essential         0808 800 0511.                 

Samaritans   01242 515777 

Bourton-on-the-Water Parish Council 

9am-3pm Monday-Friday 01451 820712 

Cotswold Dist Council  01285 623000 

 Dog Warden  01285 623000 

Glos County Council  01452 425000 

Bourton Village District  Councillor 

Len Wilkins   01451 821063 

Bourton Vale District Councillor 

Richard Keeling   01451 821146 

County Councillor Paul Hodgkinson   07785 263759 

Emergency Calls & Hotlines 

Electricity SSE   0800 0727282  

Power Cuts   105 

Gas Emergency  0800 111999 

Thames Water   08000093964  

Environment Agency   0800 807060                

Taxi Services 

Limozena   01451 820972 

Private Hire   01451 822190 

Genny Stallabrass  01451 822665 

Tony Knight     07887 714047 

Pulhams Coaches (local) 01451 820369 

Jubilee Lodge   01451 823100 

McTimoney Chiropractor  01451 509125 

Tina Hamer    07884312559 

Chiropodist Derek Brookes 01451 822540 

Chiropodist Catherine Smyth 01451 821840 

Foot Health Practitioners  

David Brookes    01451 509345 

Paul Brookes   01451 810981 

Ramona Gogolos    07884318091 

Acupuncture 

Sue Britton   01451 821927 

Andrea Bailey   07702 928139 

Cotswold Osteopaths   01451 810086 

Reflexology Adrienne Halliday   07885 730495 

Annabel Drury   01451 828118 

Physiotherapy & Acupuncture 

Lucy Walmsley___________ 01451 822660 

Veterinary Surgeons  01451 830620 

Funeral Directors 

WJ Wright   01451 810700 

Church of England 

Rev Michelle Porter-Babbage  01451 821635 

Baptist Church 

Ian Fowler  Church Office 01451 824225 

Catholic Church 

Father Stephen Lambert 01608 674354  

Newsagent (Stow)              01451 830406 

Community Connector,   

Steve Whincup   01452  528491 

Bourton Post Office  01451 820220 

Bourton Library  01451 820964 

Bourton Primary School 01451 820458 

Cotswold School  01451 820554 

Tourist Information  01451 820211 

Bourton Leisure Centre 01451 824024 

Runnerbean Health & Fitness  01451  822541 

Chemist Rowlands Pharmacy 01451 820849 

National Rail Enquiries  08457 484950 

Volunteer Help Centre  

Moreton-in-Marsh   01608 651115 

ABOUT  THE  BOURTON  BROWSERBOURTON  BROWSERBOURTON  BROWSERBOURTON  BROWSER    

All articles received will be printed wherever 

possible in the magazine & on the website, 

however we reserve the right not to print 

anonymous letters or anything of a defama-

tory or controversial nature.  We have a 

limit of 300 words per article.  If your con-

tact details appear in the Bourton Browser 

they will be on our website copy.  If you do 

not want this to happen tell us.  Unless we 

hear from you we will assume consent.   The 

views of contributors to the Bourton 

Browser may not necessarily be those of the 

Editor, nor can the Bourton Browser accept 

any responsibilities in connection with any 

companies or organisations mentioned. 

W J Wright 
Funeral Director  

 
Bourton-on-the-Water   

01451 81070001451 81070001451 81070001451 810700    

Stow on the Wold   

01451 83182901451 83182901451 83182901451 831829    

Moreton in Marsh 

01608 65261201608 65261201608 65261201608 652612    

24 Hr Service 

Private Chapels of Rest 

Funeral Prepayment Plans 
info@wrightsfunerals.co.uk 

Rates and Dates for advertising in  

the BOURTON BROWSERBOURTON BROWSERBOURTON BROWSERBOURTON BROWSER 

6 x 9 cm per mth £20, per 6 mths £115,  per 

12 mths £220.  9 x 12 cm per mth £40, per 6 

mths £230, per 12 mths £440.  See page 1 

for deadline.   To discuss your advertising 

needs or book advertising complete the 

contact form on the “Get in Touch” tab. 

State the size required, the period you 

would like to book for & attach your advert 

as a jpeg or pdf.  I’ll confirm if space is avail-

able .  We  strongly advise early booking. 

Delivery—We print 2300 copies and aim to 

deliver to every house in Bourton & Clapton-

on-the-hill.  A few people in outlaying  prop-

erties have to collect their copies.  Copies  

are also available from some village shops 

and GMCC. Ray Dodd, Advertising Manager 

Lloyds Bank mobile visits to GMCC 

Monday 9.30-12,  

Wednesday 13.15-15.15,  

Friday 9.30-11.45 


